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SKAGIT COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
Work Session: Stormwater Code Update

April 26, 2022

6:00 PM ~7:30 PM

Please refer to transcript and video recording of Planning Commission meeting for in-depth
information about these meeting minutes. Meeting materials, the full transcript, meeting agenda,
and referenced video recording of this meeting can be viewed at the Planning Commission
Schedule and Agenda page:
https://www.skagitcounty.net/Departments/PlanningCommission/PCminutes.htm

Summary of Meeting

Roll Call

Chair Raschko began the meeting with a roll call.
Tim Raschko: Present

Kathy Mitchell: Absent

Mark Knutzen: Present

Amy Hughes: Present

Joe Woodmansee: Present, virtual
Martha Rose: Present

Tammy Candler: Present

Vincent Henley: Present

Jennifer Hutchison: Present

Approval of Minutes (4/12/2022)

Chair Raschko introduced the meeting minutes from the last meeting (4/12/2022) for approval.
A motion to approve the April 12t" meeting minutes was initiated by Commissioner Rose and
was seconded by Commissioner Candler. There was no discussion and the minutes were
approved unanimously.

Work Session: Stormwater Code Update

Peter Gill, Long Range Planning Manager, provided an overview of the meeting materials and
how to review site plan sketches. Mr. Gill also went over the timeline for the project and
highlighted the public meetings on April 28" and April 29t for the public to hear from staff on
the update.




Andy Wargo, Stormwater Technician, used site plan examples to discuss how the stormwater
requirements will change within the NPDES permit area and a non-NPDES permit area site.

Director’s Update

Director Hal Hart updated the Planning Commission on growth. Seattle has the third highest
amount of cranes in North America. Housing projects are dominating the use, followed by
infrastructure. Growth is continuing to move north as smaller jurisdictions such as Everett,
Marysville, and Stanwood are seeing significant residential expansion. Locally, Burlington is
leading growth in the County. Director Hart then discussed the legislative work that is
happening after the state session concluded to implement new programs and regulations.

Peter Gill then updated the Planning Commission on the adoption of the 2021 Docket and the
dates of the public workshops on Stormwater amendments.

Planning Commission Comments/Announcements

The Planning Commissioners each thanked Peter for his support the Planning Commission and
wished him well on his next endeavor.

Adjourned at 7:30 PM
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